The Beetown monthly meeting was held on February 7th, 2025 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  

Call to Order: Bart called meeting to order at 6:05 pm. Meeting agenda was posted at Beetown Hall, USPS, Beetown Feed and website on 2/2/25.
Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, via Zoom, Supervisors Bart Breuer and Dave Moris, Clerk Lisa Ellis, Treasurer Sue Mumm, and patrolmen Dan Hyer and Gary Mumm. Residents attended: none

Residents time to voice concerns: none

Patrolman Report: Dan needs Feb 25th off for a doctor appt. They are cutting brush. Power company cut tree down on Pigeon River Rd. They are keeping an eye on Porterbridge Rd to keep ice from coming across. They are working on V-plow and brush mower. They put new tires on front of tractor. Graded Diamond Grove Rd. Five Points Rd is cracking over the culvert. TDS will be coming through. Moles are bad at the cemeteries. They want to spread lime to detract them. Dan asked if anybody will be going to LaCrosse. He has a starter core that needs to be returned to Titan Equipment. Gary talked to J&N Stone about getting more salt chips. 

Clerks Report: Lisa handed in last month’s minutes and this month’s paid bills. Debits are $14,875.68 and credits are $361,896.83. A motion was made and 2nd to approve both reports. 

Treasurers Report: Sue stated that as of today, $381,672.34 is in the regular checking account after bills were paid.

Road and Bridge Updates: ARIP Dodge Rd, nothing new. BIL Rattlesnake Bridge, Darwin talked to Strand. He is in the process of putting a proposal together. LRIP Diamond Grove Rd, discussed the change order #1. A motion was made and 2nd to approve the culvert and band to be paid, but the other 2 articles need further discussion. 

Schroeder Auction Co land issue update: none

TDS federal related fiber project: TDS Telecom will start to build fiber starting in April of this year. They will be on Pigeon River Rd and Irish Hollow. 

Operator’s license application: A motion was made and 2nd to approve an operator’s license for Elizabeth Ellis at Valley Pub.

Bids for LRIP project: Darwin will get together with Travis to put together bids for Diamond Grove Rd project to be put in the paper.

New Business: The board was informed by the State Historic Preservation Office of a burial site in parcel 624. It is called Hughes Bird Mound.  

Next Meeting: The monthly meeting for next month was set for Thursday, March 6th 2025 at 6 pm.

Adjournment: A motion was made and 2nd to adjourn meeting at 6:57 pm.

Respectfully submitted:   Lisa Ellis – Clerk 
A motion was made and 2nd on March 6th 2025 to approve the minutes as read.

